
    To those of you who have been praying for our great need for a new, 

reliable vehicle for our Children’s Ministries…thank you! We had 

decided back in May of 2023 that this new vehicle should be a Class A 

Recreational Vehicle rather than another bus.  Our reasoning was 

that with the RV, anyone would be able to drive it, so that when our 

“Church Bus Driver” was unavailable (as she was last summer as they 

awaited the arrival of Baby Alexis in August), the Mobile Ministry 

Center could continue to arrive in all four neighborhoods.  In 

addition, our Bus had a diesel engine.  Its reliability was, well, 

unreliable.  In this rural area, there was no mechanic to repair 

whatever was wrong.  This new RV would have a Ford Triton V10 

engine…much easier to find a mechanic! Then…our Native Team 

members challenged us to pray for a debt-free RV.  

ARM’s Executive Director spent countless hours watching auction 

sites, dealerships and more for an RV that would be just right for our 

Children’s and Youth Ministries’ Mobile Ministry Center.  Just after 

Christmas, one became available. Traveling down to the Phoenix 

area, the purchase price was just right for the funds on hand 

($22,000 had arrived the last few weeks of December!).  Most RV’s 

don’t have large windows.  We wanted them so that adults would 

more readily see what was going on inside.  This one does. Most also 

have a built-in dining nook.  We would need to replace that with 

benches for the many children who will attend, so God had already 

replaced that with a simple (and easily removable!) dining table and 

four chairs, the typical built-in couch was already two recliners that 

came out easily as well.  We had thought we’d need to purchase new 

tires (This is a 2013 RV with just over 40,000 miles on it).  BUT the 

tires are all new! 

This NEW (to us) RV is now being renovated!  The benches from our 

old Church Bus have been refurbished, the many elements that we 

don’t need in the RV are being removed.  Benches are being installed 

so that we can, once again, have basketballs, Potato Heads, building 

blocks, memory verse books and more inside.  We’re SO excited!  

Please pray for this new tool for ministry to roll soon.  Only God 

knows how many lives will be changed because of this great gift! 
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 What great things God has done at  

Arizona Reservation Ministries with just 

an old bus! Look what God provided now! 
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‘God’s ARMs Around the Reservation since 2002’ 

 

 


